
Report 

Director Principal's address for class IX 

With a view to foster a positive school environment, the Director Principal, Ms. Aditi Misra 

interacted with the students of class IX on 22nd July 2023. She talked about promoting a 

conducive and respectful learning environment. 

Ms. Misra emphasised on the value of being honest and also encouraged students to cultivate 

integrity and transparency in their actions. By being honest, students not only build trust with 

others but also develop a strong sense of self-worth and ethical values. 

She also stressed on the significance of nurturing skills beyond academics. These skills 

contribute to holistic growth and instill essential qualities like teamwork, time management, and 

adaptability, which are valuable throughout. 

In her address, she highlighted the importance of maintaining a safe and inclusive learning 

environment, free from all forms of bullying. She encouraged students to embrace empathy, 

kindness, and compassion towards their peers, promoting a sense of belongingness and mutual 

respect. 

The school's commitment to a zero-tolerance policy regarding bullying and the usage of 

inappropriate language was reiterated. She emphasised that such behaviour impacts the overall 

well-being of the entire school community. 

She urged on the age appropriate usage of social media and advised students to be mindful of the 

consequences of their online presence and digital footprints. 

It was an insightful and inspiring address which will go a long way in helping the students 

imbibe important life skills. By embracing these values and guidelines, students will not only be 

empowered to excel academically but also become responsible, compassionate, and respectful 

members of the society. 
 
 


